Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

MAR 2 9 2016

March 29, 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

Project No. 16-011, Northbrook

Behavioral Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed letter of support from Kimberly Garvey Hoehne, M.A., BCBA, Developmental Specialist, CEO & Clinical Director, KGH Consultation & Treatment, Inc. for the above referenced project.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

John P. Kniery

Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah

Enclosures



KGH Consultation & Treatment, Inc.

January 20, 2016

Mr. David Schoon Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services 1225 Cedar Lane Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest's Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,

This letter is in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Kim Hoehne

Kimberly Garvey Hoehne, M.A., BCBA Board Certified Behavior Analyst Developmental Specialist CEO & Clinical Director

Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery

jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

MAR 2 9 2016

March 29, 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re: Project No. 16-011, Northbrook

Behavioral Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed letter of support from Amy Saltzman, Administrator, Rosewood Care Center of Northbrook for the above referenced project.

Sincerely,

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

John P. Kniery

Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah

Enclosures





January 14, 2016

Mr. David Schoon
Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services
1225 Cedar Lane
Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest's Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,

This letter is in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Amy Saltzman Administrator

ROSEWOOD CARE CENTER OF NORTHBROOK

cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President

www.rosewoodnursing.com

4101 Lake Cook Road, Northbrook, Illinois 60062 847.562.1770

Accredited by The Joint Commission

Medicare Approved. Medicaid Approved and Accepted. Insurance Plans Accepted.

Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery

jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

MAR 2 9 2016

March 28, 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

Project No. 16-011, Northbrook

Behavioral Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed (2) letters of support from Mental Health Solutions for the above referenced project.

Sincerely.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

John P. Kniery

Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah

Enclosures





Ashley Pasen Shields Mental Health Solutions PO Box 684 Mundelein, IL 60060

David Schoon Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services 1225 Cedar Lane Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: Proposed US HealthVest Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Date: January 6, 2016

Dear David Schoon,

I am writing you to day in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook, IL.

As the Diretor of a multidisciplinary private, group, behavioral healthcare practice with offices throughout the northern suburbs of Chicago, I can attest to the shortage of nearby facilities offering immediate inpatient care to area residents. We find that many current and potential clients are unable to find open beds at nearby inpatient psychiatric and behavioral health facilities and are forced to wait on prohibitively long wait lists for treatment, or else travel great distances to find openings at out-of-state facilities. Others are simply unable to obtain necessary treatment.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital, and I thank you for your assistance in providing access to care to the residents of your area.

Barrington Courte 101 Lions Drive

Suite 115 Barrington, IL

60010

201 E. Park Street Unit B Mundelein, IL 60060

Phone: (847) 566 – 0164

Fax: (847) 566 – 0375

www.MHShelps.com

Sincerely.

Ashley Pasen Shields, Director

Mental Health Solutions



Bright Fellowes, PsyD Mental Health Solutions PO Box 684 Mundelein, IL 60060

David Schoon
Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services
1225 Cedar Lane

Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: Proposed US HealthVest Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Date: January 6, 2016

Dear David Schoon,

I am writing you to day in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook, IL.

As the Diretor of a multidisciplinary private, group, behavioral healthcare practice with offices throughout the northern suburbs of Chicago, I can attest to the shortage of nearby facilities offering immediate inpatient care to area residents. We find that many current and potential clients are unable to find open beds at nearby inpatient psychiatric and behavioral health facilities and are forced to wait on prohibitively long wait lists for treatment, or else travel great distances to find openings at out-of-state facilities. Others are simply unable to obtain necessary treatment.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital, and I thank you for your assistance in providing access to care to the residents of your area.

Sincerely,

Bright Fellowes, PsyD Bright Fellowes, PsyD

Mental Health Solutions, President and Licensed Clinical Psychologist

cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President

Barrington Courte 101 Lions Drive Suite 115 Barrington, IL 60010

201 E. Park Street Unit B Mundelein, IL 60060

Phone: (847) 566 – 0164

Fax: (847) 566 -0375

www.MHShelps.com

Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery

jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

MAR 2 9 2016

March 28, 2016

PEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

Project No. 16-011, Northbrook

Behavioral Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed (4) letters of support from NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) for the above referenced project.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

John P. Kniery

Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah

Enclosures



NAMI Cook County North Suburban

National Alliance on Montal Illner

Affiliated with NAMI and NAMI Illinois

Officers & Board of Directors

Co-Presidents
John Schladweiler
Patricia Rodbro

Vice President Jennifer Bishop-Jenkins

Executive Director Nancy Carstedt

Recording Secretary Laura Cooper

> Treasurer Jim Jorgensen

immediate Past Prosident Sendra Shovers

Frieda Ankin
Steve Colton
Chris Dee
Maun Dee
Nathaniel Ekman
Ann George
Judy Graff
Candice Hughes
Angelo Mifazzo
Tina Nelson
Stan Rothbardl
Juffe Savasiio
Jacqleen Scafide
Steven Sommerfeld. DDS

Sustainers Board
James Brodnicki
Steve Colton
Joan DeCleene
Brenda Jordan
Seemin Khan, MD
Susan Kuhn
Sally Mann
Vi Orr

Advisory Board Jay Forman Dan Greenberger Fred Miller, M.D. Micki Moran, J.D. Ray Savastie, R.Ph. Susan Shimon Robert Shulman, M.D.

Associate Board Matt DeFano Samuel Ankin Sabrina Aper Jessica Bridgewater Patricia Caine Giacomo Cirincione Kevin Crystal Richard Duncan Nathaniel Ekman Steven Galanis Melissa Gustalson Richard Hesky Hanna Grey Josh Kaplan Danielle Kestenbaum Alexander Lans Gia Lenzi Josh Markovitz Christina Rinozzi Kip Parick Russell Lindsay Wagner

CJ Walton

The National Alliance on Mental Illness is a grassroots organization dedicated to improving the lives of persons and their families affected by mental illness through education, advocacy, support, and research

January 7, 2016

Mr. David Schoon
Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator
Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services
1225 Cedar Lane
Northbrook, Illinois 60062

RE: US HealthVest's Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon.

This letter is in support of US HealthVest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook. There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness), Cook County North Suburban, is the local affiliate that services the Northbrook area. We are acutely aware of the need for additional psychiatric beds in Northbrook and the surrounding north suburban area. Currently patients are forced to spend upwards of 48 hours in local emergency rooms waiting for a bed to open up. Often times patients are sent to hospitals in Chicago due to the lack of sufficient beds in the northern suburbs of Cook County.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Nancy Carstedt Executive Director

Cc: The Board of Trustees, Ms. Sandra Frum, Village President

antedt

NAMI Cook County North Suburban

8324 Skokie Bivd.

Skokie, IL 60077

Email: admin@namiccns.org

Office: 847-716-2252 Response Line: 847-716-2252 Website: www.namicons.org

NAMI CCNS is a 501(c)3 organization as determined by the Internal Revanue Service. Gifts are lax-deductible to the full extent allowed by law. Please consult your lax advisor and keep written acknowledgments of donations for your tax records.



DuPage County

January 8, 2016

Mr. David Schoon Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services 1225 Cedar Lane Northbrook, JL 60062

RE: US HealthVest's Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,

I am writing this letter in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

In line with an unfortunate nationwide trend, from 2005 to 2010, Illinois lost 22% of its Public Psychiatric beds. The ongoing budget impasse has left the community services in a limbo, thus leaving very few alternatives for acute behavioral health care. Here at NAMI DuPage, we see the consequences of these decisions every day - be it a panicky phone call enquiring about resources or seeing someone well on the path to recovery suffer a relapse.

It is our belief that adequate access to quality clinical care and ongoing support services for the mentally ill population will help communities prosper.

Therefore, I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely.

Angela Adkins

Executive Director

NAMI DuPage

ADDRESS 115 North County Farm Rd Whealan, IL 60187

DIRECT

(630) 752-0066

(630) 752-1064

EMAIL

il@namidupage.org

WEBSITE

www.nomidupage.org



Patrick Chambers

President

Michael Fleisher Vice President

Sharon Lennox Treasurer

Eunice Jenson Secretary

DIRECTORS

Martha Ackerman

dam Hildebrand

Denise Hazen

Marcia Horan

Dan Kill

Susan Stearns

Rick Tanksley

Kathy Wereszczynska

Betsy White

Mr. David Schoon

Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services

1225 Cedar Lane

Northbrook, IL 60062

January 11th 2016

Dear Mr. Schoon,

This letter is in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

Far too many families are waiting far too long, for far too few services. The loss of state-operated and private hospital inpatient beds in the past decade, recent community mental health agency funding cuts, and a shortage of psychiatrists and other mental health professionals have combined to diminish, and in some instances deplete, the pool of mental health resources in many communities.

There is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

I urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Knake
Executive Director
NAMI Metro Suburban

SE Kh

NAMI Northwest Suburban P.O. Box 1778 Arlington Heights, Illinois 60006 847-899-0195 naminwsub@aol.com www.naminorthwestsuburban.org

January 25, 2016

Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Street Springfield, Illinois 62761

RE: US HealthVest's CON Application for a Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Ms. Avery,

We, NAMI (National Alliance on Mental Illness) Northwest Suburban, write you in support of US HealthVest's application for a behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

As a family support organization, we know that there is an unmet need in the surrounding area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment. Community mental health centers are cutting services due to lack of state funding. Those individuals in need of mental health treatment are in need of greater access to a variety of specialized professional services.

We ask you to strongly consider the approval of US HealthVest's application for a behavioral hospital in Northbrook. There is a great need in the area to expand behavioral health services.

Thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Venus Gintowt, Co-President

Donna M. Wattenbarger, Co-President On behalf of NAMI Northwest Suburban

Charles H. Foley, MHSA cfoley@foleyandassociates.com

John P. Kniery

jkniery@foleyandassociates.com

HAND DELIVERED

RECEIVED

March 29, 2016

MAR 2 9 2016

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board
525 West Jefferson Street, Second Floor
Springfield, Illinois 62761

Re:

Project No. 16-011, Northbrook

Behavioral Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery:

Please accept the enclosed letter of support from Alfa Murphy, Practice Manager, Associates in Behavioral Science for the above referenced project.

Sincerely,

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me.

John P. Kniery

Health Care Consultant

JPK/kah

Enclosures





Quality Behavioral Healthcare

6201 W. Cermok Road, Berwyn, IL 60402 · (ph.) 708.788.8808 (fax) 708.788.8549

January 5, 2016

Mr. David Schoon Assistant Director/Economic Development Coordinator Village of Northbrook Development & Planning Services 1225 Cedar Lane Northbrook, IL 60062

RE: US HealthVest's Proposed Behavioral Hospital in Northbrook

Dear Mr. Schoon,

This letter is in support of US Healthvest's proposed behavioral hospital in Northbrook.

There is clearly a need in the north suburban area for specialized psychiatric services that is resulting in patients being deferred or denied treatment, or to travel unreasonable distances for care. Approval of US HealthVest's application will increase access to these important services.

Our inpatient psychiatric practice hospitalizes between 2,000-2,400 patients per year from all over Illinois including many patients presented for hospitalization from the northern suburbs, all the way north to the state line; Northbrook included. Illinois has a bed distribution problem. Under the circumstances, with the lack of psychiatric care in your area, our psychiatrists often have to bring a patient down to the western suburbs for care, e.g. Berwyn at MacNeal, Forest Park at Riveredge or Glendale Heights at GlenOaks. This makes little sense to take someone so far from their community for care. We have often wished there was a psychiatric option in your area, to the point where at one time several years ago, we attempted to put a group of investors together to build one in Lincolnshire. Suffice it to say, having psychiatric beds in Northbrook, to serve the north shore and northwest suburbs is sorely needed and will be successful. We would support it, rather than bring referrals to us so far away from home.

Associate in Behavioral Science fully supports this project and urge you to support the approval of US HealthVest's behavioral hospital and thank you for your assistance in providing access to care.

Sincerely,

Alfa Murphy Practice Manager

alfa Murphy